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Background





Under the predetermined rollout schedule, Service Ready dates are confirmed through first port notification.





The NPAC first port notification provides Service Providers connected to the NPAC  with a 5 day notification before the first number is ported out of the corresponding NPANXX. This five day interval was agreed upon, between Service Providers, as a benchmark for implementing the first port.





All service providers serving the area are expected to have made arrangements to fulfill their n-1 obligation by the effective date of the first port.





Under the request driven scenario, the Service Ready date for an exchange is agreed upon between the first  CLEC and the ILEC serving the area.





Other Service Providers, not involved in setting the date, need to be advised that an exchange is becoming portable, in advance of the Service Ready date.





Consensus proposal on interim process





Until a long term notification process is established, the following interim process will be used for declaring an exchange portable:





In advance of, and in  addition to, the first port notification being issued by the NPAC on each NPA-NXX being opened to portability, the ILEC serving the territory will issue a letter to the CRTC, identifying that an exchange will be opened to portability. The letter will be issued approximately 30 days prior to the Service Ready date. As was done for the opening of the Ottawa-Hull exchange, the CRTC will distribute the letter to a broad distribution of interested parties, including, at a minimum, the distribution for CRTC Public Notice 96-28 and the CISC Coordinating Committee.





The letter will identify, at a minimum, the name of the exchange and the Service Ready Date. The Service Ready date indicated in the letter will be used for the application of undipped tariff as required, where n-1 routing is not in place.





Further action





The Chairs of the Rollout SWG, Business Processes SWG, Network Operations SWG and the CSCN will determine who should proceed with the investigation of the need for a long term industry notification process, and the development of the subsequent process should it be required.
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